
Dufferin Marsh Committee

Minutes

May 14, 2013

Grackle Coffee House

Present were:  Mary, Greg, Eric, Brenda, Sheila, Linda

Regrets: Charles, Liz, Jenn

Agenda items:

1.  Minutes of April 9 meeting
Mary to revise minutes to change the date of the Volunteer Night date to May 1.

Moved by: Brenda; Seconded by: Eric. Carried

2.  Marsh Cleanup and Spring Cooking Workshop
The cleanup event was a success -- about 20 people were present.

The cooking workshop was not held as there were too few registrants.

3.  Volunteer Appreciation Night
This was held at the Knightsbridge facility on May 1. Liz and Brenda attended with our display and deemed it a successful outing.

4.   Frog Monitoring
Mary reported that we have some new families interested in frog monitoring. Also, with the unusual mix of spring weather, several species were heard at the frog night out at Cold Creek on May 1 -- wood frogs, spring peepers, leopard frogs, American toads, and grey treefrogs.

5.  Garlic Mustard
We had about 8 for this event, including some DM members on May 4. There seems to be some improvement in the spread after last year’s pull.

6.  Schomberg Fair Booth

Brenda is doing the schedule and will be in contact with Andy MacPherson regarding our site. Tasks are:

Mary - aquarium, critters, ID sheets, Membership box, easel, donation sign

Charles - picture board

Brenda - table

Eric - tent

7. Winetasting
Eric reported that Sept. 21 will not be good for Sheena as it is the same day as the street gallery event. Mary suggested Sept. 14. 

Eric has talked to Ravine Winery and they can donate wine and provide tasting notes, but not present it. He had no response from Coyote Run, nor Frog Pond Wineries.

Action:

Brenda will check with Charles to ensure there is no conflict with Sept. 14 date.

Mary will confirm  Sheena about this date also.

Eric to confirm with Ravine people.

Eric will talk to Holland Marsh Winery also.

8.  Membership update
Deferred.

9.  Citizen Scientists
Deferred.

10. Water Quality
Mary reported that she has the support of her supervisor, Laura, to meet with the Planning Department to address the salt issues, among others.

11.  Planned Workshops update
Mary reported that the Bird Walk for Fair weekend will be on. However, the David Suzuki Green Coaching will likely wait till the fall.

12.  Website pictures
We continue to invite pictures for the website.  Send to Mary or Jenn.

New Business

Trisan Centre Lookout

There is now a memo of understanding to York Region to build the lookout. We will be looking for volunteers in the fall. King Twp will undertake preconstruction of the base and frame, so we’ll need helpers for the decking, etc.

A 30m buffer has been mowed and there will be a fence to protect the area, likely split rail, installed in the fall. Moneys will come from the reserve fund, into which Laurier Homes deposited $15,000 in support of Dufferin Marsh projects.

Motion to adjourn at 9:25 p.m. by Mary.

Next meeting -- Tues., June 11, 2013


